 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
MAY 21, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, May 21, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Gray, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller and Gary Cailteux, a member of the Planning were also in attendance. 
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the May 6, 2024 meeting. Angie Gray move to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported there’s a tile hole on Main and Fourth Streets that affects the flow of traffic. He erected barricades and called Haley Brothers, but they had to respond to another emergency. Derek felt pretty sure they would be here tomorrow.

· There’s a Community Contest (IMT) for nonprofit organizations and Lisa Hanson asked if she could fill out grant requests for the village. They’re small grants $500 - $1,000 for little projects.  Derek reported the horseshoe pits at the park are in bad shape and maybe concrete bag boards could be considered for a grant. Derek also suggested flowers on Main Street and new planters as possibilities. Derek suggested the board fill out suggestions and he’ll give them to Lisa Hanson to complete the grant application for consideration.
· Dennis Meier requested a permit to put in a temporary circle drive on their place on Fourth Street. Derek filled out a temporary circle drive contract which stated Meier’s paid for everything, did all the work, had to dig down and put in a layer of mesh, lay gravel; and when the health issues no longer exist or the people move, the circle drive is to be removed. The contract is signed and dated by Dennis Meier and Derek. Conversation followed about a village ordinance which states only one drive way per property. There are required steps that should have been taken on this request, a variance hearing should have been held, fees should have been paid, etc. Derek apologized and said because it was a temporary circle drive, he thought it was okay.
· Derek reported he had Prairie Construction look at the bathroom doors in the park. There would be three commercial doors, locks, closures, and paint to match the existing jams. Derek reported he had Meister’s look at the doors last year and their quote was around $10,000 and Prairie’s quote was for $7,400. No action taken at this time, but Trustee Mikeworth suggested it might be a good idea for a grant.
· Derek reported he had Jason Prairie look at the two buildings on Main Street owned by John Gray and were supposed to be brought up to code by a specific date. Jason did say the buildings were uninhabitable – the foundations were gone and aren’t repairable unless you put lots and lots of money in it, and even then, with the other properties on Main Street, it wouldn’t be worth it. Jason didn’t want to put anything in writing and wanted to stay out of the whole situation.  Derek also called several times to the person Ellen recommended but was advised to refer to the BOCO book for instructions. Ellen said she’d reach out again. The properties haven’t been sold yet and the date for demolition action is in July.
· The Cross-Connection Survey will be put in the mail. Derek reported the software people were able to get him a mailer and he’ll make copies to put in the mail. The post office will work with him on what size is acceptable for them.
· Upon questioning why the flag wasn’t up in the park, Derek responded the pole is wobbly. Derek will look into what could be done and report back to the board. Russ and Tom Hull were instrumental in building and erecting the pole. 
· The memorial benches have been ordered for the park. The only hold up is what should be written on the plaque.
President Heideman recognized Gary Cailteux, a member of the Planning Commission, who was present to give an update of activities of their commission and to answer questions the board may have. Gary didn’t have anything new to report and when asked if they had received the zoning maps from Charles Wright, Gary responded he would have to check into it.
President Heideman recognized Finance Chairman Mike Cotter who gave the Treasurer’s report for April 2024. April Lyons moved to approve the report as read, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed. Shannon Meier moved to present the April bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Angie Gray and the motion passed. Finance Chairman Mike Cotter reported expenditures of $47,566.06 in the General Fund and expenditures of $12,289.34 in the Water Works Fund. Total expenditures in both funds were $59,855.40. Mike Cotter moved to pay all April bills in the usual manner, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed.
President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· President Heideman reported the village received a franchise check in the amount of $1,971.85 from Comcast.

· Delinquent water bills were turned over to the Water Committee.
· President Heideman reported the street program bids will be opened Thursday. Ellen advised President Heideman she needs to submit it to ARPA as soon as the bids are approved.
· President Heideman reported he’s meeting with Campbell’s Masonry afternoon to discuss the ramp in front of the museum. The bid was for 4’ and it needs to be 5’.
· Both Wilbur Lauterbach and Ron Gerdes are on board for sharing the expense of the ramp.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she’d received an inquiry regarding the property on Second Street and the status of the repairs to bring the house up to code. Ellen asked if the village was going to mow the property on Lake Street and bill the owner.  President Heideman reported he took a picture of it this morning and sent it to our attorney advising him to send the owner a letter. Ellen reported the Dale Weber family would like to do two picnic tables on the concrete not covered by the pavilion in memory of Dale. She’ll look through the books for measurements and pricing. Ellen asked what kind of cleaner could be used to do a deep cleaning on the concrete in the park. A graduation party will be held June 2 and the renter asked if the center could be cleaned. The leaves stained the concrete and it really looks bad.
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report.

Trustee Angie Gray had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier reported there are several houses with trailers parked in the yards and wondered if it’s permissible through our ordinances.
Trustee Mike Cotter gave an update on the village credit card. After discussion with the credit card company and not making any progress, it was Mike’s recommendation Derek not use the card anymore and we let the account close. Instead; Trustee Cotter suggested we give Maintenance Supervisor Derek a debit card, tied to a separate village checking account, to use for purchases where we don’t have an account. After a lengthy discussion, Mike Cotter moved to open a village debit card account with a $2,500 maximum limit for the Maintenance Department and Derek Miller as user, at Iroquois Farmer’s State Bank, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed. If Derek should need more than the daily balance ($1,000) the bank allows, Mike said the bank would require authorization from the treasurer or village president.
Clerk Donna Schmitz had no report.
As there was no further business to come before the board, Shannon Meier moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:02 p.m., seconded by Angie Gray and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Monday, June 03, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
